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Overview 

This bill adds to a state law enacted in 2006, which requires credit-reporting 

agencies, at a consumer’s request, to “freeze” the consumer’s credit information.  

This means that the information will not be released to anyone in connection with 

an extension of credit or the opening of a new account, with a few exceptions.  

The consumer has the right to give permission to have the freeze “lifted” for a 

particular requester or time period.  This bill would require credit-reporting 

agencies to accept payment of fees they charge in connection with the freeze by 

methods other than a credit card. 

Section   

1         Fees.   Permits a consumer to use a variety of ways to pay fees charged by a credit-reporting 

agency in connection with a credit freeze initiated by the consumer.  This applies to charges 

for placing, temporarily lifting, or removing the freeze.  Our law does not permit charges if 

the consumer provides proof that the consumer was a victim of identity theft.  

 


